


From: Marta Laylander <marta@bcrlt.org> 
Date: Wed, Jul 16, 2014 at 12:50 PM 
Subject: McKinley Ditch 
To: Zach Smith <zsmith@coloradowatertrust.org> 
Cc: lindabassi@state.co.us 
 
Colorado Water Conservation Board 
 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 721 
 
Denver, Colorado 80203 
 
Dear Members of the Board, 
 
We are writing to ask the Colorado Water Conservation Board (CWCB) to accept 
an interest in the McKinley Ditch in Gunnison and Montrose Counties for 
instream flow use from the Colorado Water Trust.  This voluntary, market-
based project will pioneer the shared use of that water for both irrigation 
and to restore flows to the Little Cimarron River. 
 
As the Stewardship Director for the Black Canyon Regional Land Trust I have 
personal knowledge of the property and water that is involved.  We hold 
conservation easements on many properties in the area, and actually have a 
conservation easement on the property directly adjacent to this land in 
question.  The proposal from Colorado Water Trust makes very good sense 
locally.  We often have good stream flow in the spring time from snow melt 
runoff with abundant water for everyone.  That is when they propose to use 
the water right to irrigate the parcel of land and maintain it in green 
growing condition.  Then when things warm up and dry out in the summer when 
the Colorado Water Trust proposes to take the water and use it for in stream 
flows, we are often blessed with frequent afternoon monsoonal moisture in the 
area, that will continue to support the vegetation on the land.  It will not 
be as productive as it would if it were continually irrigated, as it is 
historically done in the area, but what Colorado Water Trust proposes is 
certainly the second best choice to protect the land and water.  If they 
chose to "buy and dry", the land would soon be brown and dead, and then taken 
over by weeds, and soon invaded by prairie dogs.  All of this would adversely 
affect the neighboring properties, many of which are conserved with Black 
Canyon Regional Land Trust, and others.  After reviewing the Colorado Water 
Trust proposal for the management of this land and water, I do think their 
proposal has a good chance of working out.  I have lived here in Montrose for 
20 years, and am a farmer and rancher as well, so I live with the seasons and 
the weather.  This will be a ground breaking effort in the Cimarron Valley to 
make limited resources fill many needs. 
 
The benefit from this water right is substantial: the CWCB holds one instream 
flow water right upstream of the McKinley headgate and a second right 
downstream on the Cimarron River.  The Little Cimarron is almost completely 
dry below the McKinley headgate, even in water plentiful years.  Obtaining 
this right for the instream flow program will help re-water a dry portion of 
the stream, help connect two existing instream flow water rights, will 
preserve and improve the natural environment, while helping to maintain the 
agricultural heritage of the area. 
 
Right now the CWCB engaged in a statewide effort to develop a plan and tools 
to meet the needs of growth, agriculture, and the environment.  We believe 
this transaction meets such a statewide goal: it recognizes the values of 



irrigated agriculture and the environment and provides a groundbreaking model 
that could serve future agriculture and conservation partnerships in 
Colorado.  There are few tools that can serve these purposes and so we urge 
you to support this one. 
 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Marta Laylander, Stewardship Director 
Black Canyon Regional Land Trust 
O: 970-240-2050  |  C: 970-209-6005 
1561 Oxbow Drive Montrose, CO 81401 
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July 14, 2014 

 

Colorado Water Conservation Board 

1313 Sherman Street, Room 721 

Denver, CO 80203 

 

RE: Instream Flow Acquisition on McKinley Ditch 

 

Dear Members of the Board:  

 

Conservation Colorado strongly supports the proposed instream flow acquisition on McKinley Ditch.  

This voluntary, market-based project presents an exciting opportunity that will pioneer the shared use 

of water that allows for continued historical irrigation of pasture land and restoring flows to the Little 

Cimarron River. 

 

Colorado is hard at work developing a water plan and policies that will lead us into a sound and secure 

water future. We know that this means implementing innovative and creative water sharing 

agreements that recognize and support the value of our agricultural heritage, booming recreational 

industry and healthy, flowing rivers.  

 

In addition to creating a new tool for the toolbox, this water right provides significant benefits to a 

drying and impaired river. The CWCB holds one instream flow water right upstream of the McKinley 

headgate and a second right downstream on the Cimarron River. The Little Cimarron is almost 

completely dry below the McKinley headgate, even in water plentiful years. Obtaining this right for 

the instream flow program will help re-water a dry portion of the stream, help connect two existing 

instream flow water rights, and will preserve and improve the natural environment, all while helping 

to maintain the agricultural heritage of the area. 

 

Conservation Colorado supports the McKinley Ditch project to restore the flows in the Little Cimarron 

River and as an important flexible, market-based tool that meets multiple needs and goals. We hope 

the CWCB will accept the water rights as an instream flow. 

  

Sincerely,  

 

 
Theresa M. Conley 

 

 
CC: Lindsay Cox (lindsay.cox@state.co.us) 

 Linda Bassi (Linda.Bassi@state.co.us)  

Zack Smith, Colorado Water Trust (zsmith@coloradowatertrust.org)  
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Colorado Water Conservation Board 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 721 
Denver, Colorado 80203 

July 7, 2014 

Dear Members of the Board: 

I am writing to ask the Colorado Water Conservation Board (CWCB) to accept an interest in the McKinley 
Ditch in Gunnison and Montrose Counties for instream flow use from the Colorado Water Trust. This 
project will help restore flows to the Little Cimarron River while helping preserve irrigated agriculture in 
the area. 

Meadow rights are a valuable piece of Colorado's water heritage, and this unique partnership can 
provide opportunities to protect aquatic species in our state. Obtaining this right for the instream flow 
program will help re-water a dry portion of the stream, help connect two existing instream flow water 
rights, and will preserve and improve the natural environment. * * 

Thank you very much for your consideration of this important instream flow use request from the 
Colorado Water Trust. 

Sincerely, 

Tom Cech, Director 
One World One Water Center for Urban Water 

Education and Stewardship 
Metropolitan State University of Denver 
Denver, Colorado 80217-3362 

( ) m - W o r l d One Water Ml I K O I ' O I I I w 

si M I UNivERsrn 
•« . , « i l N M * T t a I •••ON »NO t t | » * * O t ' 


	CWCB Letter 7-7-14 (1)
	EDF McKinley Ditch ISF Ltr of Support 7.10.14

